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Students’ Poor Reading Culture 

Worries Vice Chancellor 
 

ice Chancellor, Professor Abubakar 

Adamu Rasheed mni, MFR, has 

expressed concern over the poor 

reading culture of students, saying that 

academic excellence is only achievable 

through wide reading and extensive 

individual research. 

 

The Vice Chancellor was speaking after he 

received a collection of 247 books donated 

to the University by family of the late 

Sheikh Nasiru Mustapha. 
 

He said those who excelled and made 

names in the academia and other fields of 

human endeavor never acquired such fame 

on a platter of gold but rather worked very 

hard for it through wide and extensive 

reading and research. 
 

Professor Rasheed stated that it was very 

unfortunate that some students these days 

would tell you boldly that throughout their 

stay in the University they never had 

library card let alone make use of its 

facilities, yet they want to excel 

academically, “this is practically 

impossible,” he lamented. 

 
He said efforts would continue to be made 

to draw the attention of students to the 

importance of not only using library 

facilities but also imbibing the culture of 

reading which he said remains a crucial 

key to academic success. 

 

On the donated books, the Vice Chancellor 

said the late Sheikh Nasir Mustapha 

(author of the books) was his former 

Principal and teacher at the School for 

Arabic Studies, (SAS) Kano, adding “he 

was a pious man who lived a life dedicated 

to scholarship and Islamic teaching and 

research.” 
 

The books, he said would go a long way to 

assist both students and teachers in 

teaching and research work, saying to 

achieve this, ‘I shall discuss with the 

various departmental heads on how to put 

the books to maximum use rather than 

dumping them in the library as they might 

not be properly utilized due to students’ 

poor reading culture’, he stated. 
 

He expressed gratitude to the family of the 

late scholar and assured them that the 

books would be put to good use. 
 

Earlier, son of the late Scholar, Dr. 

Mustapha Nasir Malam, a senior lecturer at 

the Department of Mass Communications 

presented the books to the Vice Chancellor 

and said members of the late Sheikh’s 

family decided to donate the books to BUK 

in order to serve as Sadakatil Jariya to 

their late father as well as for the books to 

be put to maximum use by the larger 

society. 
 

He said the collection of books is made up 

of 247 different titles cutting across Arabic 

literature, Arabic Jurisprudence and 

Islamic Studies and thanked the Vice 

Chancellor for accepting the donation.     
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He suggested that the books should be 

added to the main library reserve collection 

for better access to all. 
 

Infrastructural Expansion:Infrastructural Expansion:Infrastructural Expansion:Infrastructural Expansion:    

 

BUK‘ll Not Increase Students 

Population - VCVCVCVC 

 

Bayero University will continue to 

maintain its current student population 

level in spite of the on-going infrastructural 

expansion and introduction of new 

academic programmes, Vice Chancellor, 

Professor Abubakar Adamu Rasheed mni, 

MFR, has said. 

 

He told the newly elected national 

leadership of Bayero University Kano 

Alumni Association (BUKAA),which paid 

him a courtesy call on Tuesday 28
th
 

January, 2014, that the management was 

not contemplating the possibility of a 

review of its student population upward, 

‘this is a deliberate effort on our part to 

ensure the maintenance of high academic 

standard and quality’, he remarked. 

 

The Vice Chancellor stated that when he 

assumed duty over three years ago, he 

inherited a population of about 35,000, 

saying that gradually it was reduced to 

28,000 and that ‘if I will have my way 

before the end of my tenure, I shall reduce 

the population further to 25,000. This is 

just to make sure that quality was not in 

any way compromised’, he promised. 

 

Professor Rasheed also told the BUKAA 

national leadership that the University had 

8 Faculties and only two Centres when he 

took over three years ago, saying that ‘we 

expanded and improved our academic 

rating as well as expanded our reach and 

‘God willing by the end of March, 2014 the 

University will have 14 Faculties with a 

functional College of Medical Sciences,’ 

he stated. 

 

He congratulated the BUKAA leadership, 

adding that this was the first time the 

University had a properly and legally 

constituted leadership of the Alumni 

Association and assured of the willingness 

of the management to work with it for the 

progress of the University. The Vice 

Chancellor added that ‘we are lucky to 

have a decent and highly respected 

executive committee and above all people 

we can work with’, he said. 

 

Prof. Rasheed said the university does not 

have tall dreams and that ‘we are not going 

to give you targets but all we expect from 

you are cooperation, support and 

willingness to attract goodwill to the 

university. Do not give yourself 

unnecessary pressure, do your best and 

leave the rest to God’, he counseled. 

 

Earlier, in his address, the National 

President of the Association, Malam 

Mohammed Dattijo Usman had told the 

Vice Chancellor that the association was 

having its maiden meeting after its election 

last year, saying that the new exco had 

found it necessary to pay him a courtesy 

call in order to intimate the management on 

their agenda and what they were planning 

to do to assist the university.  
 

He commended the university management 

under the leadership of Professor Abubakar 

Adamu Rasheed over what he described as 

a monumental and tremendous 

infrastructural expansion going on which 
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he said gladdened their heart, and urged the 

management to maintain the tempo. 

 

BUK to Host International Confab 

on Islamic Banking in April  
 

Bayero University, Kano will convene an 

International Conference on Islamic 

Banking and Finance in April, this year, as 

part of efforts to stimulate teaching and 

research in that area, the  Vice Chancellor, 

Professor Abubakar Adamu Rasheed mni, 

MFR, has disclosed. 
 

He said the conference would be promoted 

by the University’s International Institute 

of Islamic Banking and Finance and would 

attract renowned Islamic Banking scholars 

from across the globe.  
 

Professor Rasheed who was speaking when 

he received the new Managing Director 

and Chief Executive Officer of Jaiz Bank, 

Muhammad Nurul-Islam, on Monday, 27
th
 

January, 2014, during a courtesy call stated 

that the Governor of the Central Bank, 

Malam Sunusi Lamido Sunusi would 

deliver a keynote address while his 

counterpart from Malaysia has also agreed 

to attend the conference. 
 

The Vice Chancellor congratulated the new 

Jaiz Bank Chief Executive Officer and 

urged him to bring his wealth of experience 

to bear on the management of the bank in 

order to restore the confidence of both 

customers and investors. 
 

He said part of the reason why there was a 

lot of skepticism about the operation of the 

bank was because people thought it would 

not succeed and might follow the path of 

failed banks, “but with your appointment 

as the chief executive officer coupled with 

your resume in the Islamic Banking sector 

in Bangladesh, a country where Islamic 

banking debuted and became highly 

successful, confidence of the people on the 

bank’s viability had been restored. “We 

will spread the good news about your 

current effort to build the bank,” he 

remarked. 

 

Professor Rasheed assured the management 

of the bank of willingness of the University 

to work closely and collaborate; and called 

on it as a first step towards such 

collaboration to partner with BUK on the 

convening of the forth-coming 

International Conference on Islamic 

Banking and Finance. 

 

Earlier, in his address, the Jaiz Bank 

Managing Director, Mohammad Nurul-

Islam told the Vice Chancellor that they 

were in the University to introduce the new 

Chief Executive Officer of the bank and to 

intimate the management of the efforts the 

new management was making to reposition 

the bank and build investors’ confidence as 

well as explore possible areas of 

collaboration with the University. 
 

He said the bank is opening more branches 

in the country and across West African 

Sub-region, would remain transparent and 

work very hard. This, he said would sustain 

improvement of the bank’s equity from 

three billion Naira in 2012 to N20 billion 

by the end of 2013, adding ‘God willing 

our target for 2014 will be N25 billion in 

the first quarter; N50 billion in the second 
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quarter and by December it will be N100 

billion Naira’, he promised.  
 

Sociology and Community Medicine Sociology and Community Medicine Sociology and Community Medicine Sociology and Community Medicine 

Get New HGet New HGet New HGet New HOOOODsDsDsDs    

 

Dr. Maikano Madaki has been appointed 

the new Head of Department of Sociology 

for a term of two years commencing from 

27
th
 January, 2014, according to a letter of 

appointment signed by the Vice 

Chancellor, Professor Abubakar Adamu 

Rasheed, mni, MFR. 
 

In a similar vein, Dr. Sunusi Abubakar has 

been appointed as Head of Department of 

Community Medicine for two years with 

effect from 14
th
 March, 2014. His 

appointment letter was also signed by the 

Vice Chancellor. 
 

In both letters, the VC advised them to 

“give sound academic and administrative 

leadership” to their Departments and 

“encourage democratic participation by 

your colleagues in running the affairs of 

the Departments.” 
 

British Council Trains BUK 

Students On Effective Leadership 

Skills  
 

British Council has trained four students of 

Bayero University, Kano on effective 

leadership skills organized for “Leaders of 

Tomorrow” in Abuja. The training took 

place on 26
th

 September, 2013 for cohort 2 

module 1. 
 

Speaking to the Bulletin on 23
rd

 January, 

2014, Hamisu Haruna Hamisu, a 

participant from Level 400, Department of 

Education, said “The programme tagged 

Leaders of Tomorrow, was aimed at 

grooming students’ leaders who are the 

hope for future leadership in Nigeria and 

the world at large.” 

 

Also speaking, a co-participant, Sesay 

Amara Femoh, said the training enabled 

them to come up with a programme called 

‘Readers Enlightenment Project’ to be 

executed on the campuses of Bayero 

University next semester. 

 

During the programme, the participants 

learnt effective communication skills and 

were trained to be selfless, honest, and 

have trust in God to achieve leadership 

goals. 

 

The participants were selected under the 

platform of their different associations for 

effective representation of the six targeted 

Universities from Northern Nigeria. This 

was done following their individual online 

applications for the training. The names of 

the participants are: Hamisu Haruna 

Hamisu and Sesay Amara Femoh both of 

Level 400, Department of Education, who 

were selected under Muslim Students’ 

Society of Nigeria (MSSN); Mary Iveren 

Tofi from the Department of Physical 

Health Education represented ROTRACT 

Club and Binta Sadiq of the Department of 

English and Literary Studies served as 

representative of Justice Chamber 

International (JCI). 

 
The proposed “Readers’ Enlightenment 

Project” for BUK is aimed at improving 

passion of readership and research among 

the University students, considering the 

importance of the library at all times in the 

life of students. The participants also called 
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on the University management to support 

their up-coming project. 
 

Human Rights Violation Has No 

Abode in BUK - VC Assures 
 

Bayero University has a workable 

mechanism in place to tackle various issues 
of human rights violation, Vice-Chancellor, 

Professor Abubakar Adamu Rasheed mni, 

MFR has disclosed. 

 

He told members of Kano Civil Society Forum 

(a coalition of Civil Society Group in the 

State) who paid him a courtesy call on 

Monday 27
th

 January, 2014, that the 

University being the trainer and custodian of 

the nation’s youth had always considered all 

cases of human rights violation seriously, 

especially as it affects students and had put 

appropriate machinery in place to address 

them.  

 

Professor Rasheed said a lot more needed to 

be done to address the menace of human rights 

violation in the larger society, adding that 

Bayero University would, with all sincerity 

collaborate with them to reduce it to the barest 

minimum. 

 

The Vice Chancellor stated that it was 

unfortunate that in most cases those who are 

supposed to be seen protecting laws and 

forbidding human rights abuses often ended up 

as worst violators, and advised the forum to 

focus its advocacy more to the larger society 

‘which does not have any mechanism in place 

for tackling such abuses and pay less attention 

to institutions which he believed have deviced 

various means of tackling the issues. 

 

He said any society that “neglects its youth 

definitely neglects itself,” adding “this is the 

more reason why your efforts in addressing the 

menace of human rights violation especially 

on youth need to be complemented and 

supported. We in BUK will definitely extend 

such to you,” he remarked. 

Earlier, Chairman of the forum, Malam Bala 

Abdullahi, said they were in the University to 

seek collaboration in area of youth rights 

violation, saying that ‘we believe BUK has a 

lot to offer in that area.’ 

 

He said the forum has been in the forefront of 

conflict resolution particularly in the area of 

inter-ethnic and inter-religious harmony under 

the DFID programme as well as spear headed 

youth sensitization and mobilization against 

allowing themselves to be used as tools for 

violence and unrest. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
     
    

NUGA Games: Sports Director Charges 

Athletes to Intensify Training 
 

The Director of Sports, Professor Musa Garba 

Yakasai, has charged the athletes that will 

represent Bayero University at the upcoming 

Nigerian Universities Games Association 

(NUGA) to intensify training in order to win 

medals and make the University proud. 
 

The Director made his call in a statement 

signed by the Deputy Director, Ahmad Tijjani 

Salisu on 24
th

 January, 2014. He said the 

games would kickoff between 12
th

 and 22
nd

 

February, 2014 at the Obafemi Awolowo 

University, Ile – Ife. 
 

The statement added that, “having qualified to 

the prestigious championship Bayero 

University would compete in Soccer (male 

CORRIGENDUM 
 

Faculty Faculty Faculty Faculty of of of of Earth and EnvironmEarth and EnvironmEarth and EnvironmEarth and Environmental ental ental ental 

ScienceScienceScienceSciencessss        

 

The correct name of the proposed Faculty 

mentioned in the Bulletin number 4 of 24
th

 

January, 2014, page two is Earth and 

Environmental Sciences, not “Arts and 

Environmental Sciences,” as erroneously 

stated. (Editor) 
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category) Basketball (female only), Judo 

(male/female), Taekwondo (male) and 

Badminton (male/female).” 

 

Other games according to the statement are: 

Table Tennis (male/female), Athletics 

(male/female) and chess (male). 

 

It further added that the athletes should 

intensify training exercises up to the last week 

of the examinations and the contingent would 

be paid one week close – camping preparation 

allowance before their departure. 
 

USSA introduces Computer Loan 

Scheme 
 

This is to inform all members of University 

Secretarial Staff Association (USSA), BUK 

branch that the association with the consent of 

its congress has introduced ‘USSA Computer 

Loan Scheme’ for its members. The scheme is 

open to all members who are interested. 
 

A statement jointly signed by the 

Association’s Chairman, Dirisu J. Momoh and 

Secretary, Abdulsalam Saleh, said the 

association has sourced for some brand lap-top 

computers such as HP for N80,000 Naira and 

Toshiba for N75,000 Naira only. 
 

It said interested members can obtain 

application form at the cost of 300 Naira only 

from either the Secretary of the association, 

Abdulsalam Saleh c/o Dean’s Office, Faculty 

of Engineering or its Welfare Officer, Kabiru 

Yawale c/o AKTH Sub-Dean’s Office, 

Clinical Department. 
 

The repayment period is three to six months 

depending on the choice of members. 
 

Bauchi State Medical Students 

Association Registered 
 

The office of the Dean, Student Affairs has 

given approval for the registration of Bauchi 

State Medical Students Association, Bayero 

University, Kano chapter. 
 

A letter to the President of the Association 

which was signed on behalf of the Dean 

Students Affairs Division, by Malam Garba 

Barume said approval is subject to ratification 

of the Students’ Welfare Board at its next 

meeting. 
 

It urged members of the association to abide 

by the rules and regulations of the University 

and carry out its activities according to the 

provisions contained in its constitution as any 

violation would not be tolerated. 
 

FACULTY OF DENTISTRY: Lecture 

Series 
 

The Dean, Faculty of Dentistry, Dr. 

Adetokumbo Adebola invites members of the 

University community to its lecture series 

event. 
 

The event is scheduled as follows: 

Guest-Lecturer: Prof.  Akin L. Ladeinde, 
University of Lagos  

Topic: ‘Dentistry Evolution: Beauty and 

Culture Interplay’  

Guest of Honour: Prof. Abubakar Adamu 

Rasheed, mni, MFR, Vice Chancellor, Bayero 

University, Kano. 
 

Date:    Thursday, 6
th

 February, 2014 
 

Time:     10am-12noon prompt. 
 

Venue:   Lecture Theatre, Faculty of 

Dentistry, AKTH. 
 

Department of Sociology: Ph.D 

Defence 
 

The Department of Sociology invites members 

of the University Community to its Ph.D 

Defence, scheduled to hold as follows: 
 

(1) Bello Ibrahim (SPS/07/SMS/00787)  

Topic: ‘A Study of Conflict and Conflict 

Resolution Mechanism in the Kaduna 

Metropolis, Nigeria (1999-2006).’ 
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Supervisor: Dr. Sabo Sulaiman Kurawa 

Internal Examiner: Dr. Mohammed Haruna 

Awaisu 

External Examiner: Prof. Sulaiman Khalid 
 

Date:    Monday, 3
rd

 February, 2014 
 

Time:     10:00am 
 

Venue:   Departmental Board Room 
 

Department of Electrical 

Engineering: Seminar Presentation  
 

The Department of Electrical Engineering 

invites members of the University Community 

to its seminar presentation, scheduled to hold 

as follows: 
 

PAPER 1: 

Presenter: Abdubasid Isma’il Isa 

Title: ‘Comparison of Fuzzy Logic and LQR-

Based Control of a Solar Tracking System’ 

TIME: 10:00am 
 

PAPER 2: 
Title: ‘Development of Hybrid pd plus I and 

pid controllers for voltage stability.’ 

TIME: 12pm prompt 

Chairman: Dr. Mohammed Ajiya 
 

 

Date:    Thursday, 6
th

 February, 2014 
 

Venue:   Departmental Conference Room 
 

Department of AccountingDepartment of AccountingDepartment of AccountingDepartment of Accounting: 
Departmental Seminar Presentation  
 

The Department of Accounting invites 

members of the University Community to its 

Departmental Seminar Presentation, scheduled 

to hold as follows: 
 

Presenter 1: Dr. Junaidu Muhammad  

Title: ‘Effect of Corporate Governance on 

Corporate Social Responsibility in the Listed 

Firms of the Nigerian Petroleum Marketing 

Industry.’ 

Discussant: Prof. Aliyu Suleiman Kantudu 
 

Presenter 2: Dr. Kabir Tahir Hamid 

Title: ‘Revenue Assurance for Enhanced 

Service Delivery at the Three-Tiers of 

Government in Nigeria.’ 

Discussant: Prof. Bashir Tijjani 
 

Presenter 3: Isyaka Alhaji Sama’ila 

Title: ‘Board Characteristics, Independent 

Audit Committee and Financial Reporting 

Quality: Evidence from Nigerian Oil 

Marketing Companies.’ 

Discussant: Prof. Aliyu Suleiman Kantudu 
 

Presenter 4: Mahmoud Mukhtar Sa’eed 

Title: ‘Impact of IPSASs on Public Sector 

Accountability in Nigeria.’ 

Discussant: Prof. Bashir Tijjani 
 

Chairman/Convener: Prof. Bashir Tijjani 

FCNA 

Protocols: Mahmoud Mukhtar Sa’eed 
 

Date:    Tuesday, 4
th

 February, 2014 
 

Time:     10:00am prompt. 
 

Venue:   MTM Class 
 

Department of Arabic: Proposal 

Defense  
 

The Department of Arabic invites members of 

the University community to its M. A. 

Proposal Defense, scheduled to hold as 

follows: 
 

Presenter 1: Ibrahim Bashir 

(SPS/11/MAR/00002) 
 

Title: ‘Suwarun Minal-Iqtibaas fii 

Maqaamaatil Zamakhsharii, Dirasatun 

Tahliiliyyah.’ 

Supervisor: Dr. Ahmad Muhammad Salisu 

Discourser: Dr. Matabuli Shehu Kabara 
 

Presenter 2: Abubakar Tijjani Abdurrahman 

(SPS/11/MAR/00023). 

Title: ‘Madrasataa Ibnil Hajib Wabni Maalik 

Assarfiiyataani, Dirasatun Muqaaranah.’ 

Supervisor: Dr. Shehu Usman Ahmad 

Discourser: Prof. Abdulbaqi Shu’aibu Agaka 
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Presenter 3: Auwalu Idris Usman 

(SPS/11/MAR/00037) 

Title: ‘Muwazanatun baina Assayyidil 

kiishawaan wabni ‘Abdu Rabbihi fi 

urjuuzataihimaa, Diraasatun ‘Arudhiyyah.’ 

Supervisor: Dr. Shehu Uman Ahmad 

Discourser: Dr. Muhammad Mahi Bello 
 

Date:    Thursday, 6
th

 February, 2014 
 

Time:     10:00am 
 

Venue:   A03 
 

Department of Physical and Health 

Education  
 

February Walk For Life Programme 
 

This is to inform the University community 

that the February “WALK FOR LIFE” Programme 

comes up as follows: 
 

Date:    Saturday 8
th

 February, 2014 
 

Time:     7:00am 
 

Venue:   New Site Sport Complex 
  

Department of Physics: Final 

Seminar  
 

The Department of Physics invites members of 

the University community to its Final Seminar, 

scheduled to hold as follows: 
 

Presenter: Abdulkadir Shu’aibu Gidado 

(SPS/09/PPY/00001) 

Topic: ‘Density Functional Theory 

Calculations of the Vibrational Spectra of 

some 5’-Monophosphate Nucleotides using 

FHI-aims’ 
 

Chairman: Dr. A. O. Musa 
 

Date:    Thursday, 6
th

 February, 2014 
 

Time:     10:00am 
 

Venue:   Physics Research Laboratory  

Department of Economics: MSc 

Internal Defense  
 

The Department of Economics invites 

members of the University community to its 

MSc Internal Defense, scheduled to hold as 

follows: 
 

Presenter 1: Baffa Kabiru Gwadabe 

(SPS/10/MEC/00030) 

Title: ‘Determinants of Agricultural 

Entrepreneurship in Urban Kano – Nigeria.’ 

Supervisor: Prof. Dalhatu M. Galadanci 

 

Presenter 2: Adamu Usman Musa 

(SPS/10/MEC/00017) 

Title: ‘Determinants of Rural Poverty in 

Katsina State: Econometric Analysis.’ 

Supervisor: Dr. Ahmad Muhammad Tsauni 
 

Date:    Wednesday, 5
th

 February, 2014 
 

Time:     10:00am prompt. 
 

Venue:   M.Sc. Lecture Hall 
 

IIIBF Seminar 
Topic: ‘Zakkah on Employment Income in 

Muslim Majority States of Nigeria.’ 
 

Presenters: (1) Safiyyah Abubakar Abba, PG 

Research Fellow, IIIBF, BUK 

(2) Prof. Kabiru I. Dandago, Visiting 

Professor, SOA-UUM 

Chairman: Prof. Abubakar Mustapha, Dept. 

of Islamic Studies, BUK. 

Discussant: Dr. Ibrahim Maibushira, Dept. of 

Islamic Studies BUK. 

Host: Prof. Shehu U. R. Aliyu, Director, 

IIIBF-BUK. 

Date: Monday, 3
rd

 February, 2014 

Time: 10am. Venue: IIIBF Seminar Room 
 

 

Wedding fatiha 
 

Salihu Abdulsalam Iduze of the University 

Library, Bayero University, Kano invites 

members of the University community to the 

wedding fatiha of his daughter, Aisha Salihu, 

scheduled to take place as follows: 
 

Date:    Saturday, 8
th

 February, 2014 
 

Time:     11:00am prompt 
 

Venue:   BUK Juma’at Mosque, Old Campus 
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This is to inform Academic staff members who are interested to apply for 2013/2014 Association of 
African Universities (AAU) Small Grants for Dissertation/theses Programme.

A statement signed by the Deputy Vice Chancellor, Academics, Professor Muhammad Yahuza Bello, said 

it will be based on nomination as the nominated dissertations/theses are to be sent to the Dean, School of 
Postgraduate Studies, who will arranged for farther assessment. It said that after the assessment, the Dean, 
SPS is to recommend not more than three PhD candidates and not more than one Mphil candidates to the 
Vice Chancellor.

AAU Small Grants for Dissertations/Theses 
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AAU Staff Exchange Programme
Promoting Staff Mobility in Africa

www.aau.org/content/acadmic-staff-exchange
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